From: <u>lito brindle</u>
To: <u>Board Comment</u>
Subject: Pine Mountain Tunnel

Date: Thursday, May 26, 2022 3:24:00 PM

Hi, just wanted to point out that the Pine Mountain Tunnel could itself be used as a significant storage reservoir for raw water, filled by gravity from Alpine Dam and then delivered by gravity into Phoenix Lake (where we are better equipped to use the water nowadays). It could be directly delivered into the creek at culverts CP 42/43 (Phoenix Creek?) on the dead-end section of the Concrete Pipe Fire Road, which then flows into Phoenix Lake, potentially maintaining that creek's flow all through the dry season. I believe they've looked into maintaining that creek as a trout stream, so it would be "multi-benefit."

Seems a shame to altogether abandon a gravity system.

Thanks!

Sent from Mail for Windows

 From:
 GREG RYAN

 To:
 Board Comment

Subject: Intertie

Date: Thursday, June 2, 2022 7:48:36 AM

Obviously the Marin water shortage is a long term problem.

Because there was a **miracle** large storm for 2 days last winter you really think we don't have an 'urgent' need for more water. You all passed up the opportunity to make an 'emergency exemption' to get the Intertie project kick started.

Now the residents of Marin are only months away from a severe water shortage due to the short sighted board.

Do us a favor and resign so we can get more strategic and competent board members who can recognize the severity of the situation.

Greg Ryan and the owners of Marin who can think strategically

P.S. In case your didn't know - water is vital to our existence and every homeowner in Marin. We have enough village idiots representing the public needs.